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Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Manning, Ranking Member Boyd, and the members of the House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to present sponsor testimony on HB 433.

A local business owner reached out to me about a concerning issue occurring in our state. His business partners with managed care organizations to better serve citizens getting treatments from addiction by providing lab testing on urine samples.  He has proprietary methods that can deliver superior results versus what the state is currently using, including being cheaper, faster with a higher reliability rate.
Unfortunately, despite his company’s best efforts, they are not being given a fair shot at operating inside of Ohio. He has been told by an MCO that saving money is not a priority, he then offered to provide 100 free samples in order to demonstrate the benefit to the state of Ohio, however his company is still not being given a fair chance to succeed within our borders.  He currently offers these services to almost every state that borders Ohio, but not the state in which he is domiciled.  In Ohio, many of these samples are shipped to labs out of state thus improving the economic conditions in those states.
This business-friendly bill would give Ohio based companies a fighting chance. House Bill 433 requires Medicaid managed care organizations to engage in a competitive selection process when contracting with a laboratory services provider vendor. In order for a provider vendor to compete for a contract they must demonstrate they have the staff, equipment and resources to do the following:

1. Process laboratory requests received from the organization in a timely manner;

2. Comply with the laboratory services requirements specified in the organization's contract with the department of Medicaid under section 5167.10 of the Revised Code. 

When the applications are reviewed, if all the criteria is equal between two or more laboratory services vendor applicants, a Medicaid managed care organization shall give preference to an applicant whose principal place of business is located in this state.
Mr. Chairman, let us continue working towards making Ohio the most business friendly state in the nation.  We urge you to pass HB 433.  I am happy to take any questions from the committee. 

Sincerely,
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George F. Lang

State Representative 

House District 52
